

UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS

U.S. MARINE CORPS FORCES
SPECIAL OPERATIONS COMMAND
MARINE SPECIAL OPERATIONS SCHOOL
PSC BOX 20185
CAMP LEJEUNE, NC 28542-0185

IN REPLY REFER TO: 5300 PSYCH 20 FEB 17

From: LCDR Yaron G. Rabinowitz, MSC, USN

To: Fred Wood M.D., Chairman House Health and Welfare Committee

Subj: Idaho RxP Legislation and Training Program

Dear Chairman Wood:

I am Yaron Rabinowitz PhD, Lieutenant Commander, United States Navy. I am a prescribing psychologist and the Navy's Psychopharmacology Subspecialty Leader. In that capacity, I oversee the training and development of all prescribing psychologists in the Navy. A primary aspect of my job is to identify and cultivate appropriate training programs for Navy Psychologists.

The Navy is interested in sending psychologists to a two-year, full-time training program in Clinical Psychopharmacology. The rigorous training proposed in your prescriptive authority legislation appears to meet our needs.

Should the legislation become law, the Navy will make the Boise campus a primary training ground. It is possible that other branches of the military would be interested in such a rigorous program as well.

Please let me know if there are any questions I can answer or issues I can address.

Y. G. RABINOWITZ, PhD, ABPP, ABMP LCDR, US NAVY